FOR A FEW VOLTS MORE


Soon after ITA started in the days of black and white TV we were pestered with power cuts in London. Now in those days black and white TV sets did not have well smoothed power supplies and if the picture was not locked to the mains frequency hum bars used to proceed up or down the screen to the dismay of the viewers. The recent visit to the club by the electricity people triggered memories of those days    


When power cuts came, most of London was switched off, but TV House used to start up its own generator and the resulting programmes were sent out via Croydon and networked to areas that still had power. Of course these pictures were not locked to the national grid resulting in many complaints! However I found out that Southwark power station just over the Thames was always kept on to supply the large London hospitals. I went over to that rather deserted and forbidding area to consult the man in charge of said power station. After some discussion he agreed to sell us 6 volts and arrangements were made with the Post Office to install a telephone line to TV House to take the 6 volts. We made up a transformer, fuses etc on a panel and installed it. Thus when there was a power cut we could lock the picture to the mains and still continue to use our own generator.


At first they wanted to install a meter for the 6 volts but when we pointed out that we only required the volts and no current they seemed very unhappy. In the end we settled for a nominal sum, the telephone line cost a great deal more. We kept this system in use for a couple of years and used it quite often to, I hope, the benefit of all.

Eric Vast              May 1989

